Update for Website

September 3, 2019

Spring Meeting went well with a lot of input from everyone in attendance. Very nice to see familiar faces and to meet our new neighbors. Our Fall Meeting is fast approaching and will be October 19th. Details will follow as we get closer to this date.

Since our Spring Meeting we enlisted a new Treasurer. Our Treasurer is Ellen Zmithrovitch and she can be reached at ellenzmithrovitch@gmail.com.

Front gate is functioning well. No issues to date and the gates do open automatically in the event of a power failure. The old key pad for the gate was also recently replaced after failing.

The Board is getting proposals for updating our existing Gate Camera system. The system does record to the DVR at the gate but cannot be accessed remotely as the equipment is outdated.

The third "Mailbox Cluster" has been installed on budget. The "clusters" are to be labeled "A", "B" and "C" to avoid any confusion.

Road patching and crack filling is scheduled to be completed in early September. The membership will be updated as we get closer to actually completing this work. At no time will traffic be blocked for an extended period of time.

Jellystone construction work is still ongoing. The issue with housekeeping on the road has greatly improved after contacting Jellystone's corporate office and working with NCDENR.

There have been several bear sightings within the community. Everybody should practice good housekeeping in regards to avoiding leaving food, seed, etc. available for the bears to eat.

Please keep John Hayes, former Treasurer and Board member, in your thoughts as he recovers from a heart attack and then bypass surgery. He can be reach at 828-248-8212.